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Winter greetings to friends of the Sargentville  

Library. 

To welcome in the New Year of 2012 we want to share 

with you some historical “tidbits” concerning our histor-

ic building, review the activities of the past summer, and 

share our plans and hopes for the year ahead. 

 

Historical perspective. 

On March 28, 1874 a small group met at the #8 school-

house (now Mary and Phil Schirmer’s home) and in-

itiated the process of forming the “Ladies Sewing Circle 

and Library Association.”  After many years of weekly 

meetings and raising funds for books, in 1904 they made 

plans to build a library.  They purchased a lot from Hi-

ram Harding and the present building was completed in 

1905.   

 

The document shown on the reverse reveals the financial 

origins of the Library building.  In an Aug. 8, 1904 letter 

to Association Secretary Dora Currier (great grandmoth-

er of Pam, David, Sharon and Warren Simmons), Lida 

Harkness (Annie Conaway’s great Aunt) says she will be 

unable to attend the next meeting and encloses a letter to 

the Association.  In that letter, which Lida requests be 

acted on at the meeting, she says that “eighty dol-

lars…has been promised me by several of our summer 

friends for a Library Building…that such building 

should be erected within a reasonable length of time.”  

Surely, that commitment provided the impetus for con-

structing the library within the following year. 

 

Activities during the summer of 2011. 

In addition to being open twice a week from June 

through August and once a week in September, we im-

plemented some new policies and programs.  The big-

gest development for our small library was the addition 

of WIFI through a very reasonable financial arrangement 

with Premium Choice.  The system was hooked up in 

May and continued to be available throughout the sum-

mer until the end of October.  The front dooryard of the 

library was quite busy with cars and trucks popping in 

and out at all hours of the day.  Sometimes the WIFI  

user stayed in the vehicle.  At other times they used the 

white lawn chairs (loaned by Don and Mary Rae 

Means).  The migration of the chairs around the yard and 

porch told the story of WIFI users’ search for shade.   

For the second year Cathy Marshall, Librarian, orga-

nized a monthly book club.  This past summer we read 

and discussed The Help by Kathryn Stockett, State of 

Wonder by Ann Patchett and The Immortal Life of 

Henrietta Lacks by Rebecca Skloot. 
 

We also offered a social hour on Saturdays from 10 to 

11 A.M. to coincide with the children’s story hour.  The 

refreshments were simple:  coffee, soda, cookies, crack-

ers and brownies.  Sometimes the attendance was small, 

but on four or five notable Saturdays we had a total of 

twelve to eighteen people stopping by for refreshments, 

books, and conversation.   

 

During the summer we determined that, after 25 years, 

our building needs a new roof.  The job will be com-

pleted by sometime next Spring. 

 

Plans for 2012. 

Based on our success last summer we plan again to pro-

vide WIFI from May through October.  We will also run 

the  book club and would love to recruit more partici-

pants.  Perhaps publicizing the book selections in the 

spring will entice more readers.  We would like to try the 

social hour again during July and August, but we are in 

need of more volunteers who are willing to provide re-

freshments at least once.   

 

For your information here is the list of Library Associa-

tion officials: 

  

President  Diana Marston Wood 

Vice President  Robert Starkey 

Secretary & Treasurer David Anderson 

Trustees  Jan Anderson 

   Nancy Hitchcock 

   Cathy Marshall 

   Rada Starkey 

Librarian  Cathy Marshall 

 

If you have suggestions or reactions to this newsletter, 

feel free to contact  Diana (dmwood@pitt.edu) or Cathy 

(cathy@steelydev.com).   

---------- 
The Sargentville Library Association is a non-profit 501(c)(3) 

Corporation, incorporated in Maine June 21, 1905 



 

  

 


